CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                  MONDAY 16th January, 2017.

Present:  Cllrs:  Brynley  Morris, Alan Price, David  Raymond, Gerald Thomas, Roger Lamb, Jill Morgan
Apologies:  



1. Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting held on the 19th December, 2016, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.

2. Matters Arising
· Village Greens – the Clerk has sent a letter to Jason Slater inviting him to the next Community Council meeting to discuss the proposed purchase.  A second letter has been sent to Edward Harris – University of Wales (copied to Jonathan Andrews) as requested.  Barry Williams has already been invited and confirmed his attendance at the meeting.  The Clerk was asked to arrange a meeting with Stephen Crabb MP for Cllrs: Morris, Price and Jill Morgan to meet with him to discuss the purchase of the Village Green(s).   It was agreed that any letters of support should be sent on the University of Wales – proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan.
· Standing Orders – the Clerk was asked to amend the existing standing orders with new clauses.
· Footpath near Castle Cenlas – Jonathan Martin has been out to look at the padlock which has now been removed.   .
· Public Toilet – the form applying for charitable relief has now been returned to PCC.  The Clerk was asked to contact the solicitor to find out the current status of the land registry application.
3. FINANCE 
     Account information:  balance of  accounts as at 31st December, was £4,459.94.   Proposed by Cllr. A  
     Price, seconded by Cllr. G Thomas.

4. PLANNING
Planning Applications
PCC
16/0984/PA:  Tregidreg, Mathry – conversion of 2 semi detached barns into full time residential accommodation and also a holiday cottage for letting purposes.
Cllr. David Raymond declared a personal interest.      No adverse comment.
5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a)  PCC – Governing Body of Ysgol Ger y Lan.  Additional Community Governor vacancy.  The Clerk was asked to reply that the Council had no nomination at this time.
6. COMMUNITY HALL
Christmas event was a successful, well attended event.

7. REGISTER OF INTERESTS
Ongoing. 









8. Xmas Singing around the Tree
Very well attended event.   Cllr. Alan Price was thanked for organising the tree and the lights this year.
Cllr. Brynley Morris was asked to thank Tom Morris for his help as well.
9. Dog Mess 
       The Clerk was asked to report the following dog mess incursions:

· Abermawr - path going down to  from the turning bay to the beach – the Clerk would write to the National Park asking for a sign.

· Cross House to Tredel – the Clerk would write to PCC – Cllr. Alan Price offered to meet someone from  

PCC and show them the problem.
10. CASTLEMORRIS

Llwyn Celyn – the bottom side of the car park is still flooding in heavy rain.   Cllr. R Lamb will remind 
C Cllr. David Rees about it.
Signed ………………………………………….

Date   …………………………………………...
